/PGE -~ &  Portland General Electric Company
121 SW Salmon Street  Portland, Oregon 97204
\ PortlandGeneral.com

August 29, 2019

Public Utility Commission of Oregon
Attn: Filing Center

201 High Street, S.E.

P.O. Box 1088

Salem, OR 97308-1088

RE: Withdrawing Advice No. 19-05, NEW Schedule 150 Transportation
Electrification Cost Recovery Mechanism

Portland General Electric Company (PGE) hereby withdraws its Schedule 150 that PGE
filed February 15, 2019 (Advice 19-05) to establish a cost recovery rate schedule
(automatic adjustment clause) for the amortization of incremental costs associated with
its transportation electrification (TE) pilots not otherwise included in rates. PGE is
withdrawing its filing based on a revised stipulation reached in Docket No. UM 1811 in
which PGE agrees not to seek cost recovery for capital related costs associated with the
three TE pilots (TriMet, education and outreach, and electric avenues) until its next
general rate case. This then obviates the need for Schedule 150 which would have
tracked in such capital. The revised stipulation is in the process of having signatures
collected and is expected to be filed for Commission consideration within the next week.
Given that Docket No. UE 360 was opened to investigate Schedule 150, we understand
that withdrawing Schedule 150 likely means closing the UE 360 docket investigation.

Should you have any questions or comments regarding this filing, please contact Kalia
Savage at (503) 464-7432.

Please direct your communications related to this filing to the following email address:
pge.opuc filings@pgn.com

Sincerely,

Karla Wenze
Manager, Pricing and Tariffs



